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SUGGESTED PROCEDURES FOR RESTORATION OF TANDUS 

PRODUCTS FOLLOWING WATER INTRUSION 
 

Carpet that has been saturated with standing water is subject to possible degradation.  This 
degradation may lead to short term or long-term loss of adhesion or tuft lock strengths and affect 
the appearance and performance of the carpet.  Where carpet has been flooded, the 
manufacturer’s warranties are voided. 
 
Depending on the extent of damage, it may be possible that the carpet can be recovered and 
continue to perform to expectations.  There are flood recovery methods in use that have proven 
success.  A decision to recover the carpet is at the discretion of the owner. 
 
There is no single procedure for dealing with all flood damage situations.   A professional 
restorer should evaluate each situation to develop a specific course of action based on the 
conditions involved.  The following suggested procedural guideline has been developed as a 
general guide for most water intrusion situations. 
 
Establish the type of water intrusion that has occurred.  Water intrusion has been classified under 
three general categories: sanitary, unsanitary, and black water. 
 

• Sanitary—Involves flooding by potable (drinking) water.  These situations may include 
uncontaminated sink or toilet overflows and ruptured pipes. 

 
• Unsanitary—Includes any water with potential bio-contaminants.  These may include 

roof leaks, toilet overflows with limited urine content, or any intrusion with limited 
contamination. 

 
• Black Water—Includes any water coming in contact with the ground, seawater, raw 

sewage, and includes flooding as a result of rising water.  Carpet exposed to black water 
should be replaced.  Immediate removal is recommended because of potentially high bio-
pollutant levels. 

 
Time is of the essence in water intrusion situations.  Sanitary flooding may transition to 
unsanitary and finally black water as biological agents are allowed to incubate and proliferate.  
Once the flow of water has been stopped, restoration should begin as soon as possible.  In all 
cases, carpet must be returned to a dry state within 12 hours following intervention.  Drying fans 
and dehumidification equipment should be used to quickly return the carpet to a dry state. 
 
In sanitary flooding situations, carpet should be extracted immediately (within 48 hours of flood 
event) and returned to a dry state within 12 hours following intervention. 
 
 



  

   
 Revised 9/2013         

 

In unsanitary flooding situations, carpet should be extracted within 48 hours of the initiation of 
flooding (immediately after the flow of water has stopped), treated with an approved carpet 
sanitizer, rinsed, and extracted. 
 
In black water flooding situations, always assume there is significant concern for human health.  
Personal protection equipment should be used (i.e.; gloves, safety glasses, respirators, etc.) even 
if exposure risks are minimal.  Carpet should be rinsed, extracted, and completely removed 
before reoccupying the facility.  Sub floors should be treated with an approved disinfectant.  
Walls, furnishings, and other interior items may require demolition and disposal as well. 
 
For additional questions relating to carpet and water intrusion on Tandus carpets, contact Tandus 
Technologies at 800-241-4902, extension 2120. 
 
 
 
 
 


